
 Township of Bloomington   
Monday May 1st, 2023 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes

The regular Monthly Board Meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on May 1st, 2023 at 7:00 pm by 
Chairman Greg Patterson.  Other members present were Supervisors Bill Erdenberger and Joe Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane 
Patterson, Treasurer Brenda Kluesner and Patrolman Andrew (Buck) Crubel.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded 
(Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve the posting of the May 1st, 2023 meeting/agenda, motion carried.  Motion 
(Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) was made to approve the April 3rd, 2023 meeting minutes, motion 
carried. Motion(Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve the April 3rd, 2023 Special Board 
Meeting Minutes, motion carried. 

Appearances and Public Comments:  There were no appearances or public comments. 

Roads and Machinery Reports: Roads are in good condition.  A resident on Pine Lane contacted Patrolman Crubel 
concerning his front yard flooding due to the high water of the Mississippi River.  Patrolman Crubel and Grant County 
Emergency Management director Steve Braun explained to him that his home is not in the flood zone but he could 
take precautions to avoid the rising water as long as they were on his property and not on public property.  An 
advertising sign is being placed at the intersection of Maine and Hickory Road.  Patrolman Buck asked how far away 
from the intersection must the sign be so traffic can see oncoming vehicles and to meet Wisconsin DOT regulations.  
Clerk Jane Patterson will look into this matter.  Machinery is in good condition.   

Financial Report: Treasurer Brenda Kluesner presented the April 2023 financial report. There are four outstanding 
bills that the board unanimously agreed upon for payment.  Motion (Joe Kirschbaum), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) 
was made to adopt the policy for using a mechanical device with facsimile signatures for expenses paid by check, on 
a voice roll call, yes-3, no-0, motion carried.  Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Bill Erdenberger) was made to 
approve the short-term rental application and issue a short-term license to River Bottom Investments, LLC, on a voice 
roll call, yes-3, no-0, motion carried.   

Old Business:  Chairman Greg Patterson talked with a DNR recreational warden who is familiar with the navigational 
buoy problem at River of Lakes.  He will look into the problem and see what he can do to help.   

Future Meetings: The next regular Monthly Board Meeting will be held on Monday, June 5th, 2023 at 7:00 pm and 
the Board of Review will be held Monday, May 8th, 2023 from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm.  All meetings will take place at the 
Bloomington Township Town hall. 

Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


